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CHURCH & CHAPEL SERVICES & NEWS 

 
 
 
 
 

The Parish of Berriew  

Vicar:  Ven. Dr Peter J Pike 01686 640223 

Curate: Revd Esther Yates 01686 625559 

Reader: Mr Peter Watkin 01686 640640 

Vicar’s Warden: Mrs Christine Cookson 01686 640244 

People’s Warden: Mrs Jenny Thomas 01686 640200 
 

 

Sunday 7 
th

 . July  Sixth Sunday of Trinity 

10.00am All-age Family Communion at St Beuno’s  
(10.30am Worship Leaders from Berriew lead All-age Worship at Castle 

Caereinion) 6.30pm Compline at St Beuno’s 
 

Sunday 14 
th

 . July  Seventh Sunday of Trinity 

10.00am Sung Eucharist at St Beuno’s  
6.30pm Evening Prayer at St Beuno’s 
 

Sunday 21 
st

 . July  Eighth Sunday of Trinity 

10.00am All-age Family Service at St Beuno’s  
6.30pm Holy Communion (1984 Prayer Book) at St Beuno’s 
 

Sunday 28 
th

 . July  Ninth Sunday of Trinity 
 
10.00am Sung Eucharist at St Beuno’s 
6.30pm Evening Prayer at St Beuno’s 
 

 

St. John’s Mission Church - Fron 

Sunday 14
th

. July 9.00am Holy Communion 

Sunday 28
th

. July 9.00am All-age Family Service 

Pantyffridd Mission Church 

Sunday 7
th

. July 3.00pm Holy Communion 

Sunday 21
st

. July 3.00pm Evening Prayer 



Parish News 
 
 

God-shaped Questions Would you like to come and discuss, in relaxed and informal 
surroundings, a topical question and what faith may or may not have to say about it? 
Then God-shaped Questions is for you. We meet on the third Wednesday evening of 
every month at 8.00pm in one of our two village pubs. Come and go as you wish. There is 
no expectation for you to say anything if you don’t want to. This month, please  

drop in to the Lion around 8.00pm on Wednesday, 17
th

. July for Who am I? 
See you there! 
 
Wednesdays at 10.30am We shall continue to hold our 10.30am Morning Prayers 
in St. Beuno’s. There will be coffee/tea and biscuits after the service on the first 
 
Wednesday of each month. This is an opportunity to share in quiet thought and 
prayer week by week and enjoy fellowship together. All are welcome. 
 

Our Little Saints this month is on Saturday, 20
th

. July, from 10.00am – 
 
12.00 noon in the Old School. We shall be exploring ‘Pilgrimage’ this time – 
through activities, craft, singing, quiet, prayer, refreshments, and more. Young 
people (and parents / carers!) are welcome to join with us. 
 

 

Choir Practices: Wednesdays at 6.00pm - in St Beuno’s  
for folks aged from 11 to………………………………!!! All welcome to join us. 

 

Bellringers Practices:  Wednesdays at 7.30pm – in St Beuno’s 
 
 
 

BERRIEW PARISH CHURCH SIDE PERSON ROTA FOR JULY  

 
10.00am Service: Mrs. Betty Parker and Mr. Richard Jones 

6.30pm Evensong: Mr. Hugh Tombs 

 

REFAIL PRESBYTERIAN CHAPEL   
Minister: Rev. Dr. Diane Sterling  
Services every Sunday at 10 am unless otherwise stated 

July 7
th

 Joint Communion at Brooks 10:30 am 

14
th

 Mr. T. Magness 

21
st

 Mr. P. Mantle 

28
th

 Rev. J. Cribb 

August 4
th

 Dr. P. Ashton 

Friday July 12
th

 Barbeque at Kingswood, Pool Quay, home of Rev. Diane & Mr. Jones. 
6pm. Tickets £7.  
Coffee is served in the assembly room after the service of the 4

th
 Sunday in 

the month. Bridge club – Every Friday in the assembly room at 7:30 pm. 
Knitting club – Second Tuesday of the month at 6pm. Contact Jennie on 01686 941813. 

 
The assembly rooms are available for hire. For booking form and list of charges contact Hans 
on 01686 640648. Mrs. P. Hall 



PENTRE LLIFIOR WESLEYAN METHODIST CHAPEL  

 
Minister: Rev. Sue Lawler, Welshpool (01938 552794) 

Services: 2
nd

 & 4
th

 Sundays at 2.30pm  

All -Age Cell Group Meetings: 1
st

 & 3
rd

 sundays from 2.30pm 

July 7
th

 Mr. Nigel Evans, Felindre 

July 21
st

 Holy Communion at Providence Chapel (11:00 am) 

Preacher: Rev. Sue Lawler 
 

Circuit service at Welshpool (6:00 pm) 

 

All are welcome to attend services and/or visit this 18
th

 century Methodist heritage site. Visiting 
groups and individuals will find the chapel open on Wednesdays & Thursdays (2pm-4.30pm April  
– September inclusive) and at other times by arrangement- contact Andrew Mathieson on 
01938 555376. Visiting groups will be made most welcome, and refreshments can be provided. 

Andrew Mathieson 
 
 

ST JOHN’S MISSION CHURCH FRON 

 
Cleaning and Flowers for July Sandra Morris 

 

The Vicar, Ven Peter, officiated at our Family Service on 23
rd

 June. Prayers were read by 
Claire, Louise and Millie-Grace and in his talk the Vicar received help from Finlay, Millie-
Grace, James Kelly and James Farrall. The service ended with Millie-Grace and Finlay 
singing their school prayer. 

 
It is with sadness that we, at the Fron, mourn the passing of Mrs Dorothy Jones of 18 Cae 

Camlad, Churchstoke on June 10
th

 2013. Dorothy had lived at Cross Pipes and Mount Pleasant, 
Fron, Garthmyl during her youth and she attended the Fron School until its closure in 1929, and 
also Fron Church and Sunday School where she was a faithful member. She had a lifelong 
attachment to the Fron Church and she and Ern attended our special services as often as they 
could until the hill became too steep. On several occasions I have had the pleasure of listening to 
Dorothy’s reminiscences of life at Garthmyl in those bygone days. 
 
Dorothy was a lovely lady and she will be sadly missed, not only by her family but by all who knew 
her. 
We send our deepest sympathy to her husband Ern, David, Christine and all her family. 

 

Abernant Open Gardens 
 
We thank Mr and Mrs John and Betty Gleave for giving us the opportunity to raise £82.50 
for the Fron Church Funds through the sale of refreshments at their Open Garden event for 
the National Garden Scheme. 
 

The June 2013 Winners are:- 

 
First Prize £10.00 No 34 Henry Black Brynllwyn Farm, Garthmyl 

Second Prize £10.00 No 109 Sue Miniken Oaklands, Garthmyl 

Third Prize £5.00 No 123 Eleanor Gleave C/o Abernant, Garthmyl 
 

Helen Bennett 



PROVIDENCE METHODIST CHAPEL  

 

Minister: Rev. Sue Lawler, Welshpool 

Services 11am. 
 

July 7
th

 Mr. J. Taylor, Newtown 
 

July 14
th

 Dr. E. Jobling, Welshpool 
 

July 21
st

 Rev. Sue Lawler, Welshpool 
 

July 28
th

 
Holy Communion 

 

Mr. T. Jobling, Welshpool 
 

Aug 4
th

 Rev. C. Denney, Llanidloes 
  

Providence 
 

 

The first Sunday in June has been the Sunday school anniversary for many 
years. The Chapel was opened in 1837, and in 1847 a report tells us that the 
Sunday school had 57 pupils, four men and three women teachers. 
 

Sadly, today we have no Sunday school but we keep this day as a special day to all of 
us who remember having two services and a packed Chapel for both. 
 

Mr. Ken Whitehouse welcomed everyone and said how pleasing it was to see 
our little Chapel so full for our anniversary service on June 2nd this year. 
 

Chairman ı Mr. Daniel Owen of Newtown 
Organists ı Mrs. Iliffe Davies & Mrs. Gill Owen 
Group singing ı Mr. Stafford & party 
 

Poems ı Mrs. Andrea Davies 
Solo ı Bethan Owen, Newtown 
Viola solo ı Nye Owen 
 

Pianoforte solo ı Jacob Owen 
 

 

The collection was taken by Mr. Ken Whitehouse & Mr. Harry Owen who proposed 
the vote of thanks to all who had taken part and made it such an enjoyable evening 
and to everyone who supports us each year. Refreshments were served at the close 
of the service. 
 
 

Margaret Owen 



Mothers' Union  
 

 

The largest association of Christian women in the world. 4.1 million 
members in 81 countries. 
 

Berriew Branch. 

 

On 29
th

 May the Mothers' Union held their monthly meeting in the Old School. The 
speaker on this occasion was Rev. Bethan Scotford. It proved to be a very 
informative afternoon. We all had to choose a piece of material from a large 
selection brought by Bethan, and say why we has chosen that particular piece. 
Bethan also showed us her wonderful priests' stole, which was specially made and 
designed for her to wear when she was ordained. Everything depicted on the stole 
had a particular meaning to her, and members were quite awed by its striking beauty. 
A very grateful thanks to Lillian Dawson who has designed and made our Pilgrim 

banner for our walk to Pool Quay on Sunday 30
th

 June. How fortunate we are in 
Berriew to have such talented people living in our community. Also a big thankyou 
to Margaret who kept us supplied with essential tea. 
It was decided that our July meeting would take the form of a visit to Pentre Llifior  

Wesleyan Methodist Chapel which is an 18
th

 Century Methodist Heritage Site, 
and this was a popular choice. 
 

Val Jones 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DIARY OF EVENTS  
 

Tuesday 9
th

 July Berriew Knitting Club 6pm. 
Thursday 11

th
 July Berriew Community Council Meeting 

Friday 12
th

 July Belan Strawberry Tea 

Friday 12
th

 July BBQ at Kingswood, Pool Quay 

Saturday 13
th

 July Strawberry Tea, Cefn Dinas, Bettws 

Wednesday 24
th

 July Closing date for August Newsletter 

Sunday 28
th

 July Berriew F.C. Treasure Hunt 

Saturday 3
rd

 August & Severnside Painting Group Annual 

Sunday 4
th

 August Exhibition 
Every Friday Bridge Club at the Refail from 7.30pm 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EVENT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  

7
th

 JULY – 3 WOOD TRIPLES. 

21
st

 JULY – HAYDN WILLIAMS TROPHY.  

28
th

 - JULY ADULT & JUNIOR.  

4
th

 AUGUST – JACK ELLIS SINGLES.   
If you want to play in any of the above Club competitions, please ensure that you add your 

name to the entry sheet on the Club Noticeboard at least 7 days prior to the event. 

A BIG THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSOR  
 
A VERY BIG “THANK YOU” TO JACKIE & MARK PRICE OF THE TALBOT HOTEL,  

BERRIEW WHO PROVIDED MUCH NEEDED SPONSORSHIP FOR THE RHIEW 
OPEN 4 WOOD PAIRS COMPETITION HELD AT THE CLUB IN MAY. 19 TEAMS 
FROM HOME AND AWAY FOUGHT HARD AND THE COMPETITION WAS WON 

BY THE PAIRING OF CARL P RICE AND ISOBEL JONES. 
 

THERE ARE OTHER CLUB AND OPEN COMPETITIONS WHICH REQUIRE 
SPONSORSHIP THROUGHOUT THE SEASON, SO IF YOU ARE INTERESTED 
IN BECOMING A SPONSOR PLEASE CONTACT COMPETITION SECRETARY 

SUE CROFT ON 01686 640377. 

COACHING  
 

IS AVAILABLE TO ALL  MEMBERS OF ALL AGES ON MONDAY EVENING’S 
FROM 5.00PM – 6.00PM, FOR FURTHER DETAILS CONTACT EILEEN WILLIAMS  

ON 01938 554468 

HIRE OUR CLUBHOUSE  
 

THE CLUBHOUSE IS AVAILABLE FOR HIRE FOR WEDDINGS, CHRISTENINGS,  
BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS, FUNERAL TEAS AND MEETINGS ETC… FOR 
MORE DETAILS PLEASE CONTACT SUE REES ON 01686 640418  

PETE JACKSON – PUBLICITY OFFICER – 01686 640436 
– pete@biggerboat.uk.com 



Berriew W.I. June Meeting. 
 
 
June was the month of our summer outing and this year we decided to visit Glyn Deryn 
garden in Newtown. This was a delightful garden full of neat plants and colour. Also 
the weather was kind so we enjoyed delicious home made cakes and tea on the patio. 
Everyone agreed that it had been a very interesting and enjoyable evening. 
 
Berriew Quiz team, namely Jill S., Sue M., Sue O. and Catriona came second in 
the federation W.I. quiz. Well done team!  

Next month, Wednesday 3
rd

 July, we meet in the Community Centre at 7.15 p.m. 
The speaker will give a talk and demonstration on felt making .Do come along and 

have a go. August is the holiday month but we return in Wednesday 4
th

 of September 
when Shirley Morris will talk about Ceramics. 
Enjoy the summer.  

Ann Dixon 
 
 
 
 
 

 

BERRIEW NEWSLETTER  

Chairman/Editor: Val Wallis 
 
Items for publication may be left in the Newsletter post box, at the Spar, Berriew or e-mailed to 

the editor at: barrywallis246@btinternet.com. 
 

The Berriew Newsletter is published monthly on a voluntary basis as a service to the community. 
The editor is empowered absolutely to withhold a contribution without explanation and does not 
accept liability for any opinions expressed by contributors. Articles may be edited for publication. 

 
The Berriew Newsletter cannot vouch for the accuracy of offers, services or goods that appear 
in the Berriew Newsletter, nor can it be responsible for the outcome of any contract that may 

be entered into with an advisor. 

 

Note from the Treasurer 
 

 

The Committee are always very grateful for donations received and hope to use them 
economically and efficiently to keep up the news service to Berriew. We would like 
to thank Mrs. G. Davies, Berriew Show Committee, Miss. I. Brown, Mrs. M. 
Bourne, The Vicar and Churchwardens of Berriew, Marigold Carey and Mr. & Mrs. 
Anderson for their contributions. 
 
 
Note to Advertisers. The new advertisements will take effect from the August issue, 
your subscriptions are now due. 

P. Hall 

 

SEVERNSIDE PAINTING GROUP  
 

The Severnside Painting Group are holding their Annual Summer Exhibition at  

the Old School, Berriew on Saturday August 3
rd

 and Sunday August 4
th

 
from 10am to 4pm. 



 
Please come along and see some excellent paintings by our members. All are for 

sale and refreshments will be served. 
 

Looking forward to seeing you all. 
Marilyn Booth (Secretary) 

 

BELAN COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION  

 

STRAWBERRY TEA AT BELAN OLD SCHOOL  

FRIDAY JULY  12
th

 AT 7pm 

CAKE, PRODUCE AND PLANT STALLS  

RAFFLE AND GAMES   

ADULTS £5.00 CHILDREN £2.50 

 

Mollie Evans



WWW.BERRIEW.COM 

 

PLEASE CONTRIBUTE INFORMATION TO THE WEBSITE  
 
Articles and photographs concerning Berriew, both current and historical events, tourist 
Information including the village and its surrounding area will all be welcome. If you want 
to contribute or you have something to say send your material to pete@biggerboat.uk.com 
 
CLUBS AND ASSOCIATIONS  
 
If you represent one of Berriewôs clubs, associations or organ already come on board, please get in 
touch and weôll be happy 
 
ADVERTISING 
 
We want to encourage more businesses to advertise on www.berriew.com and for 
only £25.00  for  12  months  advertising,  you  canôt  go  wrong  
Archer on 07585 772855 or e-mail martin@archer5.plus.com who will be pleased to 
discuss your requirements. 
 
DONATIONS 
 
We have already been contacted by a few people who have no need to advertise, but would 
like to make a donation to help to maintain the website. If you would like to make a  
donation please go to the ñDonationsò section on the website or Pete Jackson who will be pleased to 
hear from you. 
 
The Berriew Community Website has been created with the assistance of grant funding 
from Powys Connections and is supported by the Berriew Community Council.  
Pete Jackson ï 01686 640436 ï pete@biggerboat.uk.com 
Hazel Wilson ï 01686 668868 ï hazel222@hotmail.com  
Andy Kirkwood ï 01686 640710 ï andy@kirkwoodassociates.co.uk 
Martin Archer ï 07585 772855 ï martin@archer5.plus.com 
Phil Wilson ï 07740 510666 

 

We hope to hear from you soon, CHEERS, Pete Jackson, Chairman. 
 
 
 
 
 

BERRIEW KNITTING CLUB  
 
 

Lets knit local. Berriew knitting club meets at the Refail assembly room on the 
second Tuesday of the month from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm. 

 
Contact Jennie on 01686 941813 or email the_oracle_jennie@hotmail.com. 

Next meeting: Tuesday July 9
th

 .6 pm. 
 

If you have never knitted or purled a row before, or held a crochet hook and would 
like to learn, or are an experienced knitter and would like to join our other expert 
knitters to help others learn, come and have a cup of tea with our friendly group. 

 

Jennie Campbell 



BERRIEW SHOW 

 

Berriew Show Charity Sunday Lunch 
 
 

25th August 2013 12.30 p.m. for 1p.m. 
In the Marquee on Berriew Show Field 

 
Proceeds to Severn Hospice and Berriew Show 

Tickets are £20.00 and available from 

Glyn and Gaynor James, Brynderwen, Berriew 

On 01686641893 

 

****************************YOUR SHOW NEEDS YOU!!!!! **************************** 
 
 
We are looking for stewards to either help prepare the show marquee or on the day itself, so if 
you have an hour or 2 to spare to help on the gate, car parking, setting up tables etc etc we need 
you! Please contact either Mr Wayne Jones on 01686640683 or Mrs Anna Jones on 01686640164. 

 

 

BETTWS PARISH CHURCH  

 

STRAWBERRY TEA & DISPLAY  

JULY 13 th  2013  

FROM 2 -5PM  

at CEFN DINAS, BETTWS (Ruth & Dave's)  

 

 

Tickets £4 Primary 

school children £1  

 
 

Cake & plant stall 

Games  

ALL WELCOME  

 

CONTACT 01686 650222  



MEMORIES OF BERRIEW  

 

 

Who can name the people in this newspaper cutting and the year 
this event took place? 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Many thanks to Steve Thomas for letting us use this cutting. 
 
 

 

To The Rescue 
 
 
 
When we woke to find a burst pipe which had flooded our conservatory with 4'' 
of water we made an urgent telephone call to Colin Brown at 6am. He was 
there in minutes to fix it and we are most grateful to him. 
 

Steve & Ruth 
 
 
 
 

EDITOR'S POSTSCRIPT. 
 

 
Thankyou to all the people who have helped in the production and distribution 
of this Newslettter. 

The closing date for the August Newsletter is Wednesday 24
th

 July. 
 
Please note – all articles and correspondence left in the Newsletter post box 
must include a name and address and / or telephone number. Anonymous items 
will not be published. 

Val Wallis Editor/Chair 



NATIONAL GARDENS SCHEME  

 
 
 
 

Are you interested in opening 
your garden? 

 
 

 

The National Gardens Scheme is looking for gardens of interest, quality 
and character that can be opened to the public to raise money for charity in 
2014. 
 
 
 

Last year with your help the ngs donated £2.6 million to Macmillan 
Cancer Support, Marie Curie Cancer Care and other nursing, caring and 
gardening charities. In Powys we have forty-one gardens opening on our 
behalf and last year we raised £20,000 for the charities. 
 

 

From the small and quirky to the big and grand, the delights of 
undiscovered gardens await our visitors, who welcome the chance to meet 
the garden owners, to ask questions about plants, vegetables and wildlife, 
before relaxing with a cup of tea and home-made cake. 
 

 

Most gardens open individually on chosen dates but some gardens are 
open in pairs: smaller gardens can open as a group so visitors can enjoy 
walking around a whole village. Many gardens also offer ‘by appointment’ 
visits giving garden clubs and other groups an opportunity to visit at a 
convenient time. 
 

 

I’m sure a lot of you will have visited the wonderful open gardens here in 
Montgomeryshire. If you think you would like to find out more about the 
possibility of joining in and opening your own garden for charity do give 
me a ring. I live just outside Berriew and can pop round to visit you and 
tell you more about opening for the ngs. It would be wonderful to be able 
to open some more gardens in and around Berriew. 
 

Susan See-Paynton 

Assistant County Organiser  
Oerle Hall  

Berriew  

01686 650531 



BERRIEW CP SCHOOL  
 
 

 
We are now into the last few weeks of the summer term and a very busy last few weeks 
it will be! We have just held our Sport Day at the Recreation Field in Berriew and our  

Summer Concert will be held on the evening of Tuesday 16
th

 July in the 
Community Centre, to which you are all very welcome to attend. 

 
We will be holding an Open Morning for any parents who may be thinking of sending 
their children to Berriew School in the future. Please see advert below for details. 

 
These last few weeks of term will also be the last for our Class 1 teacher, Mrs Kathryn 
Hellin. Mrs Hellin has decided to take early retirement after many years teaching here at 
Berriew CP School and we will be very sad to see her leave us. We are arranging a 

short presentation for Mrs Hellin on Thursday 18
th

 July at 2.45pm in the Community 
Centre, if anyone would like to come along a say farewell. If you would like to send any 
memories, or would like to contribute to a leaving gift for Mrs Hellin, please forward to 
Mrs Sarah Hughes at the school. 
 

Our Summer term ends on Friday 19
th

 July and we will be starting back on 

Tuesday 3
rd

 September. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

BERRIEW C P  

SCHOOL  

 

INVITE YOU TO OUR OPEN MORNING   

TUESDAY 9
TH

 JULY 2013, 9.30am – 12 midday 
 

 

If your child is due to start in our Nursery or Reception Class during 2013/14, or you 

want to find out more about us for the future, please come and meet us! 

 
Light refreshments will be available 

 
 

For more information please contact the school on 01686 640312 

Email: office@berriew.powys.sch.uk 

 
Or visit our web-site: www.berriew.powys.sch.uk 



BERRIEW FOOTBALL CLUB  
 
 
 
 
 

TREASUREHUNT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday July 28
th

  2013 

4pm Start at Berriew Football Pitch 
 

Barbeque, bar & mini treasure hunt for the kids at the 
end. £5 per car, all the family welcome. 

 
To book your car or for further information, please contact 

Sandra Davies 
on 01686 640885 or 07989 875993 

 

FOR SALE 
 

 

TRICITY – BENDIX ELECTRIC DOUBLE OVEN COOKER. CERAMIC 
HOB. (COLOUR BROWN) AS NEW £100.00. 
TEL: 01686 624084. 
 
 
 

VILLAGE LADY  
 
 

Yes, I'm back!! First I had to move to Llanfyllin while my house was being repaired 
 
– and then I had my cataract operation – and what a wonderful thing that is!! I am 
now seeing things that I have not seen for many years – and my T.V., which I 
thought was on its last legs, I now see is as clear as it was several years ago when I 
just had it. So now I am hoping to get my garden in order. Last week my cousins 
took me to Shrewsbury hospital for my post op. And then for a ride, and we ended up 
at Roden Garden Centre near Telford, which I'd never heard of – so I've got some 
lovely plants. July is the month of high summer – Wimbledon, Llangollen and the 
Royal Welsh Show – strawberries, garden peas and new potatoes – and perhaps a 
fresh garden lettuce from somewhere. 
 
It's time for trips and holidays – let us hope for fine weather. Enjoy 
summer. And will it be a Prince or a Princess? 

Iris E. Jerman 

 


